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[ THIS MESSAGE COMES FROM AN EXTERNAL EMAIL - USE CAUTION WHEN REPLYING AND
OPENING LINKS OR ATTACHMENTS ]

Dear Mr Granado,

I am writing to express my strong support for the Mondrian Hotel and to highlight its value as an asset to our
community. Many of us regularly utilize the hotel's amenities on weekends, and it has become an integral part of our
neighborhood.

It is important to note that the efforts by a select few to shut down aspects of the hotel do not reflect the opinions of
the majority of residents. Many of us have never experienced any issues with the Mondrian, and we consider it a
significant amenity that enhances our community.

Thank you for considering the broader perspective of our neighborhood. Please also share this message with the
planning board and commission relating to 1100 West Ave.

Best regards,

Melissa Dibbs
1200 West Ave, Apt 705
646-379-1030
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